
16th August Kitchen Works  - Update from Rev. Malcolm 
 
This morning the work group and some people from the 
joinery contractors overseeing the works, successfully 
dropped the floor on the Kitchen side of the rear of 
church.  There are a few bits left to fill in where the 
wood floor meets the very unevenly edged stone floor, 
and so that area will be cordoned off tomorrow, as will 
some of the rear pews (you will have to be un-Anglican 
and sit further forward.  Hopefully we will be back to 
normal by next weekend, so please be patient and work 
around the minor disruption tomorrow.  This is the part 
of the job which had most unknowns attached to it in 
terms of getting it done effectively, and so it is a big step 
to have got it done so soon, so a huge thank you to the 
real efforts put in by some of our congregation who 
worked very hard today to get us where we are, which 
is a level floor across more than 50% of the rear area of 
church.
 
Eventually new skirtings will be fitted were the walls 
meet the floor, as there is now a 4” gap to the exposed 
brickwork, and at the back of the pews, where there is a 
4” gap to the rest of the floor. 
 
If reading this makes you think you would like to join the 
work group, please talk to Ian or myself.
 


